
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

Monday February 27, 2012

Mayor Steve Blakeman called the Regular Council meeting to order on Monday, 
February 27, 2012 at 7:00 PM. Council members present were Jim Rexford, Fred Devish, 
Dale Petersen, and Ben Glenn. 

Councilman Petersen motioned to approve the consent agenda, Glenn 2nd, all ayes motion 
carried.

Clerk Tara Ferrell asked the Council to approve a balance write off of uncollectable debt 
in the amount of $81.30. Councilman Devish motioned to approve the debt write off of 
$81.30, Rexford 2nd, all ayes, motion carried.

Chief Ed Robinson gave his report.

Jerry Hunt of Weston Engineering gave his report. 

Heath Turbiville of Stetson Engineering gave his report.  

Administration; No report

The Mayor and Council discussed the Snow Removal Policy.  Councilman Devish 
motioned to approve the Snow Removal Policy 1-7, Glenn 2nd, all ayes, motion carried.

Recreation Board; No report.
Commission Board; No report.
Attorney’s Report; No report.

Councilman Rexford submitted a travel request for the upcoming Wyoming Community 
Gas Seminar.  Councilman Petersen motioned to approve the travel request for 
Councilman Rexford, Glenn 2nd, all ayes, motion carried.

Mayor Blakeman appointed Ashley Sproul to the Recreation Board.  Councilman Glenn 
moved to approve Ashley Sproul’s appointment to the Recreation Board, Rexford 2nd, all 
ayes, motion carried.

Councilman Devish motioned to approve the Victory Agreement to purchase a Rapid Rail 
Garbage Truck for the new down payment amount of $10,000, Rexford 2nd, all ayes, 
motion carried.

With no further business the Regular Council Meeting was adjourned at 7:44 PM.

1



___________________

Steve Blakeman, Mayor

Attest:

_______________________

Tara Ferrell, Clerk-Treasurer
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